
 
 

  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Ebell Club of Anaheim 

EBELLAIRE 
  President:  Pat Ogren                         Summer 2023 

Ebell Club of Anaheim 
226 N. Helena St. 

Anaheim CA  92805 
Web Site: www.ebellclubofanaheim.org 

 

Member of 
General Federation of 

Women’s Clubs, International 
www.gfwc.org 

and 
California Federation of Women’s Clubs 

www.cfwc.org 
  

 
SUMMER SPECIAL EDITION 

 

Our regular General Meeting will be 
on Monday September 11th,  

a week after Labor Day.  

 

In Memorium 
 

Long-time member, Pat Gandsey, passed away 
June 19th. Pat joined Ebell in 1974 and was an 
active and valued member. She’ll be missed. 

  
 
 
 

Your 2023-2024 Board 
 

President:  Pat Ogren 
1st VP, Dean: Mimi Peralta 
2nd VP, Membership Alyce Whieldon 
3rd VP, Sections: Joyce Keesee 
Treasurer: Potsy Frank 
Financial Secretary: Pam Miles 
House Chairman: Helenee Cruz 
Trustees Maria Solis-Martinez 

and Carol Schott 
 

 
    You are Invited! 
 

Past President, Pam Hilton, invites each and 
every one of you to her President’s Luncheon 
on Wednesday, August 9th at 11:30a.m. This is 
a chance to visit with other members for a 
strictly social luncheon. Please let Margaret or 
Barry know if you plan to attend.  

Margaret Neighbors      714 772-9345 
mneighbors@prodigy.net 

Barry Aerni              714 878-1634 
barryaerni@gmail.com 

 
    

Welcome New Members! 
 

Melodie Burlew-Edwards 
1200 W. Rowan Street 
Anaheim, CA 92801 
714-767-8535 
melburlew@gmail.com 
 
Ana M. Varela 
801 W Ken Way 
Anaheim, CA 92805 
714-875-4995 
Varela.1990@yahoo.com 
 

Norma Capitanachi 
21851 Newland Street, Spc 281 
Huntington Beach, CA 92646 
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The Dean’s Message 
 

The President’s Message 

  

Ladies,	
	
Summer	came	gently	this	year.	Not	so	gently	for	
other	parts	of	the	country.	With	that	in	mind,	let	
us	be	thankful	for	all	we	enjoy	here	in	Southern	
California	and	remember	to	keep	those	less	
fortunate	in	our	hearts	and	minds.	
	
As	a	group,	we	are	“dark”	July	and	August	but	
that	doesn’t	mean	we	have	to	be	strangers	to	
one	another.	Hand	&	Foot	is	still	meeting	on	the	
3rd	Monday	and	Crafts	on	the	4th	Tuesday	of	
each	month.	
	
Pam’s	President’s	Luncheon	is	being	held	on	
Wednesday,	August	9th	at	11:30a.m.	at	the	club	
house	and	the	Orange	District	Annual	Summer	
Conference	on	August	11th.	Reservations	for	the	
Conference	are	due	by	July	28th	so	please	let	me	
know	if	you	plan	to	attend.	The	cost	is	$20	and	
includes	a	taco	lunch.		
	
I	also	want	to	remind	you	to	be	thinking	about	a	
project	that	might	be	close	to	your	heart	and	
want	to	suggest	for	this	coming	year.	There	is	
always	room	for	new	ways	to	assist	others.	
	
Hope	to	see	you	all	soon!	Stay	well	and	stay	cool.	
	
Your	Dean,	
	
Mimi	Peralta	
	
	

Ladies,		
	
I	am	looking	forward	to	the	CFWC	Annual	Summer	
Conference	on	August	11,	2023	and	hope	that	we	have	
a	good-sized	group	going.	It’s	going	to	be	very	
informative.	Cost	is	$20,	which	includes	registration	
and	lunch.	There	will	be	carpooling	from	the	club	
house	if	you	choose.	Please	let	our	Dean,	Mimi	Peralta,	
know	if	you	plan	to	attend.	You	can	reach	her	at	714-
917-7863	or	peraltamimi@ymail.com.	
	
The	Ebell	Club	of	Anaheim	will	once	again	be	hosting	
the	CFWC	general	meeting	on	September	8th.	We	will	
need	volunteers	to	help	greet	attendees	at	the	door	
and	other	volunteers	to	sell	tickets	for	the	50/50	raffle	
and	the	badge.	Please	contact	Mimi	if	you	would	like	to	
represent	the	Ebell	Club	of	Anaheim	and	volunteer	at	
this	event.	The	cost	to	attend	is	$25,	including	
registration	and	lunch.	I	will	be	sending	members	
more	information	next	month.	I	appreciate	everyone	
and	all	the	help	you	give.	
	
I	hope	to	start	an	evening	meeting	once	a	month	for	
those	who	work	and	can’t	come	during	the	day	but	are	
interested	in	joining	the	Ebell	Club	of	Anaheim.	So	I	
will	be	looking	for	more	things	for	us	to	help	out	in	the	
community	both	at	the	day	and	night	meetings.		
	
I’m	looking	forward	to	a	great	year.	Pam	Hilton	did	a	
wonderful	job	as	President	and	I	am	not	as	computer	
sharp	so	please	be	patient	with	me.		
	
Pat	Ogren,	President		
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Return Mail Address: 
Ebell Club of Anaheim 
P.O. Box 4351, Anaheim, CA 92803  
714-776-1341, ebellclubofanaheim.org 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SECTION HAPPENINGS 
 
 

2nd Thursday of the Month          Mexican Train @ @ 11 a.m. Next Meeting July 13th, August 10th   
3rd Monday of the Month          Hand & Foot @ 10:30 p.m.  Next Meeting July 17th, August 21st    
4th Tuesday of the Month          Crafts @ 10:00 a.m.        Next Meeting July 25th, August 22nd  

 

 

 

 
       


